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COMMANDER’S COMMENT 

 Comrades Auxiliary and Supporters 

June 30th marks the end of the VFW Fiscal Year and with the 
installation of a new slate of Officers (not so new!) we will 
try to exceed the goals of the past year i.e. continue our 
support of Veterans in need of assistance as well as Veteran 
related projects impacting our Post members and the VFW.  
We will continue to lend our support to Community projects 
as they arise.  We will also continue to make our Post Home a 
more inviting place for friends and families to meet. This is 

our goal for the coming year, it may sound ambitious, but WE have done all these 
things over the past year!  We need the continued support of all our FAMILY in 
reaching our goal. 

As I write this I have received word that our newly elected Department 
Commander John Sullivan has suffered a Stroke please remember him in your 
prayers. 

God Bless America and the VFW 

Jim 
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MADAM PRESIDENT’S COMMENTS: 

Well, my first meeting of the new year as President has come and gone.  Thanks to all that were 
present to help me through this.  Hopefully it wasn't too bad and sorry if it was a long meeting. 

A special thank you to Tim McCaughey for the delicious spaghetti and meatballs he prepared for 
our June 15th dinner.  Great job, Tim! 

Our July 20 dinner will be prepared by our very own Greg Ingalls - his delicious Famous 
Chicken with all the fixings.  We are offering a special dinner price that evening.  The price for 
dinner is $14.00, but if you bring in any items to donate to the VA, you will get $2.00 off your 
dinner.  A list of items needed will be provided on our dinner flyer at the Post. 

The Auxiliary will also begin selling tickets for a 55" Class 4K LED TV to be raffled off on 
Friday, September 21.  All proceeds will be used for the benefit of our Veterans and their 
families.  Raffle tickets are 6 for $10.00. 

Our condolences to the families of our Past National President Lorraine Frier (1999/2000) and 
our District 1 Senior Vice President and Auxiliary 10256 Treasurer Sister Patricia Powers at this 
time of grief.   

Also our thoughts and prayers go out to our Department Commander John Sullivan as he 
continues to improve from a stroke.  God Bless him and his wife, Jody.   

There will not be an Auxiliary meeting in July.  Please come assist with the dinner on July 20.  
Next meeting will be August 9 with special guest District President Donna Maria King joining 
us.  Let’s please have a good turnout and make her welcome! 

Thanks to everyone!  Let's make this a great year.  God Bless our troops – past, present and 
future - and each and every one of you.   

Joyce Simmons  
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